
                                               Village of Crooksville 

                                         Council Workshop Meeting 

                                                    May 8, 2023 

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr. Hampton, 

Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney 

Edwards were also present.  

First up on the agenda, Mrs. Tumblin discussed the B-1 and B-6 lift stations. She stated that she just 

found out that the grant we have will not cover the non-construction costs. There are a couple of 

options that may help us. She stated that Heidi Milner works through RCAP, helps with grants and 

she believes that there is a grant that would help us. 

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin wanted to address some of Mr. Redfern’s questions regarding the Star Ohio 

account. Everyone had a copy of what she spoke about pertaining to the numbers in each 

department’s “fund”. While there is only one account, Mr. Redfern wanted to know what each 

department had contributed and withdrawn into and out of the Star Ohio account.   

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that Shriver's Pharmacy wanted to do a Community Clean Up Day and put 

a dumpster over at the Rec Center. We need to get a date and to find out what can be thrown out. 

The council all agreed this was fine to coordinate this with the Community cleanup that is done 

around the town.  

Mrs. Tumblin stated that Brandon Forester stopped in and wanted to get the keys to the batting 

cages to see if there is anything they can do to get them up and running. The council agreed they 

were fine with that.  

Mrs. Tumblin stated that Carl Hook came to look at the Administration Building and is going to give 

an estimate of concrete work that needs to be done. She said it is going to be extensive and if 

anyone had any other suggestions on anyone that they would like to get a quote from to let her 

know.   

The council went into Executive session. 

The council is out of Executive session. 

Mr. Redfern wanted to know if anyone applied for CDBG. Mrs. Tumblin stated that we did not.  

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.  

 

_____________________________________       _____________________________________ 

Chris Mohler                                                                  Courtney Edwards 

Mayor                                                                              Fiscal Officer 


